
Memo to BOD 12/15/2022 
 

Heber Public Utility District 
 

Report to the Board of Directors 
 

 

Date:  December 15, 2022 
  

From:  Laura Fischer, General Manager 
 

Subject: General Managers Report to Board of Directors 
 
HPUD ADMINISTRATION 
 
HPUD Elections 
Congratulations to the OFFICIAL winners of the November 2022 election to the Heber Public 
Utility District Board of Directors.  Tony Sandoval, Kaine Garcia and Delfino Matus!   
 
This is my last General Manager’s Report to the Heber Public Utility District Board of Directors.  
I want to thank you and every board member I have worked with at Heber PUD.  I’m so grateful 
for the opportunity to learn from you, and help you, and the District’s talented and amazing 
employees, make Heber a better place to live, work and play.  I’ve worked at the District for 10 
years I have enjoyed my time here.  The Heber PUD Board of Directors should be very proud of 
the changes they have made to our community over the past ten years.   
 
HPUD Audit. 
Our audit will not be completed for the December meeting, there were delays getting the 
information to the auditors so there is no fault with the contract deadline and timeline with the 
auditors. 
 
HPUD employee appreciation Luncheon. 
This year our employee appreciation luncheon will be held on Wednesday, December 14th at 
11am at the Rec Center.  Email invitations to the Board have been sent. 
 
Christmas Tree Lighting Event 
This was a huge success.  The tree and park looked great, the food and craft vendors had good 
sales, HPUD provided two trucks to help with Christmas caroling, and the Fire Department 
brought Santa to the park.  Thank you to our supporters, AmeriCorp, El Toro, Proyecto Heber, 
and the Heber Fire Department.  
 
HPUD OPERATIONS 
Clarifier #1 at Water Plant 
This project is moving forward.  West Tech is on site, they have made some repairs and will pour 
cement blocks before the holiday.  They will be back before the first of the year to continue the 
repairs.  They should be finished by the January meeting. 
 
Manhole Repair Project 
This project should be completed over the school’s Christmas vacation. 


